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SUMMER NEWLSETTER  2009.

Dear All,  The events in the programme are all on the website and I hope you have been able to book into those events which are already happening by the time this newsletter goes out!  If you do not have access to the web and wonder what is planned then please ring me to find out!!  Many thanks, Katrina.

TIVERTON PRESIDENT AWARDED CUBITT AWARD:  Mrs Eda Gooding, who has been involved with the Tiverton Pony Club for over 30 years, was awarded the Cubitt Award (long service award) and will attend a prize giving ceremony in July.  
NATIONAL QUIZ FINALS. Many congratulations to  the “Tivvy Trotters” team (Lucinda Little, Katie English, Jemma Murphy and Heidi Stevens) who went up to Warwickshire College, Moreton Morrell on Sun 5th    April and were placed a very impressive 4th.

NEW MEMBERS:  We welcome new members to our branch as follows:-  India Warden; Sam Taylor, Rebecca Sadgrove, Elizabeth Quilter, Beth Powell and Lizzee Firth and Harriet Pick.  

SUMMER CAMPS:  (Dates in programme) Details have already gone out to those who have expressed an interest.  Residential Camp is almost full at the time of writing.  Any queries contact Gill Murphy. Mini Camp is being run by Henrietta Hare - Please let her know AS SOON AS POSSIBLE if you plan to go.  We would like members to attend some rallies before camp to help with allocating you into the appropriate group.

 HELPING AT EVENTS – APPEAL TO PARENTS!!.  Thank you to all those parents and friends who help out with fence judging, scoring, etc.  Unfortunately the response from the helpers list has been very disappointing with only half a dozen 

or so replies for over 100 members.  These events can only be a success if we have help and support not only on the day, but in preparation too.  You will see from the programme that a lot is happening so we really do need all the help we can get. 

PLEASE offer your help, even for half a day.  Examples of help needed:-

Moving equipment, trailers; Setting up for events;

Fence Judging/ring stewarding; collecting score sheets on quadbike; scoring; making lunches/cakes/drinks; fund raising; dressage writing; commentating ………..  There must be lots of able & talented parents out there!

80TH ANNIVERSARY YEAR:  As part of the celebrations the Pony Club Annual is going to be reinstated and all members will have copies mailed directly.  Copies can be pre-ordered at a price of approximately £3.00.  Further details from www.pcuk.org/80th-anniversary.

PRIZES, OFFERS & GIVEAWAYS:  In case any of you have not visited the main PC website yet it is worth a visit as there are some great things on offer.  As well as competitions with prizes there are discounts available to members at major events such as the Royal Windsor Horse Show, Hartbury International Horse Trials.  Horse & Pony Magazine are offering special subscription offer of £9.99 for six issues (saving £4.41). Subscription hotline 01858 438854 quoting PCM2

SCRAP BOOK/PHOTO ALBUM – if you have any interesting articles, photos, cuttings or any evidence of what members have been up to during the year please send them to Heather to put in our album/scrapbook. This is then available to look through at the parents meeting in the Autumn.  They can be of anything not just ridden competitions.  Contact Heather Partridge  01884 860832.

TRIP TO HOYS OR OLYMPIA.  Trips have been organised in the past for these two events (October and December respectively) – if anyone is interested please give names to Cathy Luxton.  The earlier we apply the better deal we can get!  Tel 01884 255038 or email luxton@tesco.net.

BRITISH DRESSAGE MEMBERSHIP OFFER:  An introductory offer of £12 for a year’s membership is on offer exclusively to Pony Club members – Tel 02476 698832 or see website www.britishdressage.co.uk. 

RIDING HATS – GOT A PURPLE TAG? Please ensure all members hats are tagged prior to Pony Club competitions.  Contact any committee member if this has not been done yet.  Please also check the rules regarding wearing skull caps for riding cross country fences over 80cm high.  (ie.  No fixed peaks.)

BODY PROTECTORS  These are compulsory for all cross country riding and pony racing.  If a Woof Wear Exo body cage is worn the key must be lodged with the event organiser or medical officer when attending events.

IMPORTANT! PLEASE READ & NOTE!!

FOR ALL RALLIES YOU MUST PUT YOUR NAMES DOWN AT LEAST 5 DAYS BEFORE so that we can ensure we have enough people attending and instructors available.  Equally if you are unable to attend please do not cancel at the last minute unless absolutely necessary! The rallies and training sessions are very popular and are often over subscribed.  

Dress Code :   Members should wear Pony Club sweatshirt with a shirt and Pony Club tie, jodhpurs  (white; cream; navy or black), appropriate riding boots, gloves and the correct riding hat which has been tagged. Long sleeves are to be worn for all jumping activities. For safety reasons, no jewellery (including sleeper earrings) should be worn. Long hair should be tied back and put in a hair net.  NO spurs unless instructors say you require them and you need to have a spur letter signed by the District Commissioner.  

Timekeeping: Please arrive for your rallies in plenty of time so that you are on your pony/horse and ready to at least 10 minutes before the Rally starts.  It is discourteous to your instructors to arrive late.

TEAMS & COMPETITIONS: if you are interested in representing the pony club on a team please contact the following:

Show Jumping  

Juniors

Jane Phillips   01884 881512 

Seniors

Alison Palfrey  01884 881413 

Minis

Position Vacant – can you help!

Eventing 
Iris Wotton    01398 351195

Dressage 
Tanya Lawrence 07710 109896

Tetrathlon  
Paul Furneaux  01884 258770

PPC/Games 
Beccy Daykin 01884 251469

Polo 
 
Max Carew   01884 251632 or

 0773 6074178

Area events are coming up as shown in the programme and qualify for the National Championships held at Draycott House, Derbyshire 15th – 18th August for each discipline.  You must have attended at least 3 mounted rallies to be able to be on a team and be a fully paid up member by 31 Jan 2009.  Rule books can be obtained from Henrietta Hare or from the main PC website. 

COMPETITION LEVELS.  Classes can be referred to as a certain Level starting at 1 and going up to 5.  Full details are in the rule books but as a rough guide they are as follows:-

	Level
	Max Height
	Category

	1
	60 cm
	

	2
	75 cm
	

	3
	90 cm
	Novice – 

BE Intro

	4
	100 cm
	Intermedicate – BE Pre-Novice

	5
	1m 10cm
	Open  - 

BE Novice


Suggestions?  If you have any queries or suggestions on any aspect of pony club please let a committee member know.  Next Committee meeting on 4th June.
[Sponsorship information to go here]

